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 Our next meeting is March 6th, 2019  

           at Mimi's Restaurant Candlewood  
                (Just east of Lakewood Blvd) 
 

 

It’s That Time! 
Clean out those garages, cars 
and houses. Pack those 
treasures you no longer want or 
need and bring them to sell to 
your fellow club members. 
March 6th, 2019 
 

See all the details inside this issue. Make 
you hotel reservations and send in your 
registrations for both shows. A good time 
awaits. Last year this show raised 
$6500.00 for the “Toys 4 Tots” Charity.  
Our annual Zone Show takes place with in 
this show! 
 
 

http://www.socaloldsmobile.com/


 
Board of Directors 2019 

President  

Joe Tannerbauer 

608 345-3968 

sfballplyr@yahoo.com 

Vice President 

Grant Warner 

951 906-7951 

grantw@sportsfacilitiesgroup.com 

Secretary 

Domenic Santucci 

714 633-7961 

domenicsantucci@hotmail.com 

Treasurer/Membership Chair 

Ellen Santucci  

714 633-7961 

writetoeds@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Editor, Webmaster 
and Social Media Person 

Karon Pierce-Warner 

951 743-7182 

socaloldslady@gmail.com 

Area Representatives 

Keith Berg 

562 598-4103 

Butch Williams 

714 293-1471 

Bw442@earthlink.net 

Scott Graham 

310 839-5066 

h-ofan@sbcglobal.net 

Dave Walters 

714 309-9177 
djw_cap@hotmail.com 

Art Whitney 

Whitneyart@yahoo.com 

562 882-7725 

We currently have 1 open 
Board Position. If you are 
interested please let us know.  

 

 

 Veteran’s Stadium 
Performance Swap Meet 
dates for 2019 
Mark your calendars: 

January 6, 2019 
February 10, 2019 
March 10, 2019 
April 7, 2019 
May 12, 2019 

 
June 9, 2019 
July 14, 2019 
August 4, 2019  
September 8, 2019  
October 6, 2019  
November 10, 2019  
December 1, 2019 
 
 

ROCKET RUMBLES 
 

     Hey, everyone!!  Hope you’re getting your Oldsmobiles ready for the 
upcoming car show season, and taking care of those nagging issues that 
arose during the last summer…I have yet to get to working on my ’40, but I 
DO have an excuse…I have been turning all of my attention to finding a 
new apartment somewhere in the South Bay area.  (The apartment I’m in 
now, though it has a 2-car garage, is becoming increasingly NOISY because 
of the main street I’m on in North Torrance.  So, I’m looking for a new 
place with, of course, a GARAGE for the ’40.  Hopefully will find something 
soon! 
     Speaking of the upcoming car show season, I hope you’re planning on 
going to the AZ Olds Club’s “All Oldsmobile Show” in Scottsdale…it’s 
always a fun show, and after our show, there’s a HUGE all-makes show in 
the same place!! 
     On April 13th, bring your Olds out to the Warner’s for a “kick the tires” 
get-together—a good chance to get your car up on a lift, and scope out any 
problems before our trip up to Clovis in May!  I just got my motel 
reservation in for that…make sure you are talking to the actual front desk 
operator at either the Hampton Inn or Homewood Suites, and not their 
“national call center”, so that you can get our reduced rate on your 
room…mention the Pontiac/Olds show!  What worked for me, was to 
simply dial “O” to get the front desk!  Oh, and make sure that you are 
registered for BOTH the Pontiac Show, and our Zone Show!! 
     I’m working on rescheduling the Nixon Library/Museum Tour for June, 
and “Mr. ’50 Olds” Keith Berg is working on getting us into the 
“Automobilia” car place, sometime in July…stay tuned!!  For those of you 
didn’t have a chance to see this cool place last time we were there a few 
years ago, here’s YOUR chance!! 
     We still could use some ideas for events for the latter part of the year, 
so don’t be shy…this club is only as good as YOU make it!!!  Just contact 
any Board Member with your ideas!!  AND, we could also use a volunteer 
or two to man our monthly membership booth at the Long Beach Swap 
Meet…the same people have been doing this for a long time, and we could 
use some new faces there!  Just contact ME, and I’ll fill you in on this! 
 
Joe Tannerbauer 
OCSC President 
 

mailto:sfballplyr@yahoo.com
mailto:grantw@sportsfacilitiesgroup.com
mailto:socaloldslady@gmail.com
mailto:Bw442@earthlink.net
mailto:h-ofan@sbcglobal.net
mailto:djw_cap@hotmail.com
mailto:Whitneyart@yahoo.com


 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Calendar of Events 

March 2019 
6th Membership Meeting 

White Elephant Sale 

13th Board Meeting 

23rd Arizona Car Show 

April 2019 
3rd Membership Meeting 

10th Board Meeting 

13th Warner Ranch Kick the  

Tires Day 

28th All GM Show Warner 
Ranch Park Woodland Hills 
Ca 

May 2019 
1st General Membership 
meeting 

3th-5th Clovis / Zone Show 

8th Board Meeting 

18th Armed Forces Day Show 

June 2019 

5th General Membership 
Meeting 

12th Board Meeting 

July 2019 
3rd General membership 
Meeting 

10th Board Meeting 

August 2019 

7th General Membership 
meeting 

14 Board meeting 

17th Club Trip to The Nettles 
Home 

 

2/6/19 Membership Meeting socaloldsmobileclub.com scribed by 
Secretary Domenic D. Santucci 
 
Meeting opened with Joe Tannerbauer President leading us in a US 
Pledge of allegiance.  Joe next called guest to introduce themselves.  
USAF Ryan Pierce Tech. Sgt. Retired stood up and was welcomed.  Also, 
in one of the booths Kent Plunges, a Toronado OCA Affiliate Chapter 
Member was present.  Joe called on Secretary Ellen D. Santucci to give 
her treasury report. Ellen passed out a get-well card for Cal Matranga 
and a bereavement card for Sandy Roe passing. Ellen offered thanks to 
all the renewals currently totaling 140 plus 21 associate members. Ellen 
has forwarded $1,700 to OCA for memberships we have an adequate 
balance to fund the chapter activities. Ellen noted she would present the 
end of year financial report at the next board meeting. Any active 
chapter member has access to chapter financials by contacting her. Joe 
passed the want and sale ad clip board for the newsletter. Joe next 
asked for approval of last month’s meeting as printed in our newsletter. 
After a motion and a second to accept the minutes, Mike Izzo noted that 
Jim Charlesworth not Jim Chatsworth had received the Annual Pecker 
Award from Karen Pierce-Warner. A few joked about my error. We 
thanked Mike for his your positive update. A vote was taken on the 
minutes for January and with this correction passed. Joe proceeded to 
discuss past and events needing membership action. Joe will work the 
February Membership Drive Booth at Long Beach. The March show in 
Arizona is coming up next soon get entered.  Make plans to attend the 
April Event at the Warner Ranch to prep folks for the Clovis Pacific 
Southwest Zone Show. This is a chance to give your car a once over for 
the show. Clovis show volunteers are needed; check your flyers and 
event calendar in our newsletter for updates. Keith Berg and John 
Weaver sold raffle tickets for tonight drawing at our break. Under new 
business, look for future flyers to the “All GM Show” Warner Center Park 
April 18(not Grant and Karon’s Warner Ranch) and the Wheels ‘n’ 
Windmills in Solvang August 24. Look for flyers and calendar updates as 
other events discussed have yet to be determined and we still ask you 
for input. (Nixon Library, drag races 6/25/2019, memorial picnic site, 
etc.) Our next membership meeting will be on March 6, 2019.  HARK! 
Bring your donations to the March 6 Membership White Elephant Sale 
Meeting for auction bidding to support the zone show.  The event is led 
by Grant Warner as auctioneer and Butch (Harold) Williams as support 
product promoter.  Recently after his surgery I talked to Member Cal 
Matranga who is doing well and received a get-well card signed and sent 
after last month’s meeting. To call additional well wishes 626-347-6071. 
A question arose on if the chapter needed to raise our dues to match 
other clubs? Ellen noted with our reserves and membership funding 
there really is no need to consider it. On the chapter free meal at the 
banquet Joe is leading with 5 of the 9 new members we have so get 
going and push you membership drive. The recent updated membership 
drive flyer is slated to go up on our web page so pull a copy and 
duplicate at will. On tonight’s raffle Al Allande won the $39. Dollar draw 
and will sell at the next meeting.  Joe closed the meeting. 
 



 

 
 

February 13, 2019 Board Meeting socaloldsmobile.com scribed by Domenic D. Santucci 
 
Joe Tannerbauer President opened tonight’s meeting with the flag salute. No guest identified in attendance. Secretary Ellen D. Santucci was 
called to give her financial report. Ellen opened with a handout of the end of year 2017 and 2018 end of year reports for comparison by the 
board.  Ellen will provide copies to any active membership person on request noting no significate change has occurred with spending and 
accounts receivable varying slightly. Presently the chapter has 140 Active Memberships with 21 Associate Members also funded. Our budget 
for the year consists of our membership both regular and associates.  I received a rebuttal on the comment relating to annual budget spending. 
Ellen noted the club has adequate funds to operate. Joe spoke to the recent calendar Dr. George Show A few of our members attend but we 
did not get a report. On February 10 Joe brought in one new member while working the Long Beach Membership Drive Booth. He was relieved 
at ten by Mike Izzo and Allande. “MARCH 6 MEETING IS OUR SEMI-ANNUAL FUND-RAISING WHITE ELEPHANT SALE AUCTION TO SUPPORT OUR 
MAY 4 & 5 ZONE SHOW CHECK OUR FLYER IN THIS NEWSLETTER AND GET IN YOUR RESERVATIONS. We need your white elephant item 
donations for our auction on March six (6). Our Chapter “Silent Auction” donation will be same as last year with Ellen making a motion that we 
donate $250 to the Zone Show and Karen Pierce-Warner seconded the motion that was passed.  Butch (Harold) Williams repeated his concerns 
that OCA has moved away from long standing show 1000-point judging and he is not in favor of the style of show promoted. March tenth (10) 
is the next LB and we need the equipment transferred to Jim Charlesworth and Milton Yee.  April 13 event at the Warner house (The Warner 
Ranch) is still on in Perris, CA. E-mail Grant or Karon so they can plan for food and drink. The flyer is in your newsletter. Scott Graham made a 
motion to allocate $150 to the event for meals and drinks I seconded the motion and it was passed by the board. Ellen asked Grant to get 
insurance for this event. Ellen asked for an update on additional names to be added to the Memorial Club Jacket and Grant will get them 
updated. I noted Cal Matranga is doing well after hip surgery and is in recovery.  Cal did receive a get-well card member signed from our last 
Membership Meeting. We have just updated our Membership Application so look for the most recent copy to appear on our web site. Note: 
May 18 is the Buick Meet & Greet open show at Bob’s Big Boy, Northridge 10 am-5pm bring out your Oldsmobile to show and shine.  Joe will 
reset the Nixon Library date to June.  August 24 is the Wheels ‘N’ Windmills Show in Solvang.  Valley Relic’s Show was mentioned but more data 
is needed. October 12 is the next Memorial Show and Picnic Ellen will lock the date at the park and put down our site deposit.  The motion was 
made by Karon and seconded by Ellen to spend the money to secure the shelter at the park is the site this year’s Memorial Car Show and Picnic. 
Once a flyer is available, we will get the insurance for the event. The Holiday Banquet needs to be set as to location date time and insured. 
Support for the Transitioning out young adults at 18 years of age was discussed. Ellen noted at last year’s brunch a couple of members 
suggested you do more and collect items for these young adults throughout the year. Karon commented about other car clubs around us who 
do far more charitable work and expressed a desire that our club do more. So, as you are out shopping think about these young adults and add 
a few things to your cart and bring them to our meetings. Let’s do more for them. Prior to meeting ending Ellen raised the question to Grant 
and Butch on promoting the auction and they affirmed they would be banging the gavel and ringing the bell.  Scott asked the status and path 
forward for our chapter roster Karon is working to match data of what will be in the printed version. The new version will be formatted 
differently.  Before we begin this process, members will be given a chance to make changes to what is in the new roster. Example phone 
numbers email addresses etc. Both Art and Scott have posed the question. Do we need to have Board Meetings each month or after we get our 
year planned can we meet every other month? There will be more conversation about that subject latter.  Joe closed the meeting as the item 
was tabled for more discussion.   

 

As a club we can do more for our community. Our annual Christmas Toy Drive 
for Orangewood Children’s Home is being expanded to include their year-round 
needs. 

  

After the suggestion was 
made that we participate 
year-round in assisting 
young adults who are 
“Aging Out” of the Foster 
Care System your board has 
decided to do just that. 
There are several ways we 
can help these kids. The 2 
fliers on the left talk about 
the year round needs and 
an event coming up.  We 
will be happy to collect 
things from the “Needs List” 
that you would like to 
contribute at our monthly 
meetings. We will make 
monetary donations too. 

For more information you can go directly to their website. https://orangewoodfoundation.org/ways-to-give/ 



 

 



 

 

 



 



 

 

 

Remember you must register for both our show and the Pontiac show. 
Both forms are in this newsletter.  



 

  

Fri, Oct 26, 
12:25 PM (3 

days ago) 

 
 
 

 
 

 



 

 
 

Remember you must register for both our show and the Pontiac show. 
Both forms are in this newsletter 



 
 



 

 

 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 



 



 

Update:  2019 Pontiac, Oldsmobile, Buick, Cadillac and GMC Car Show  
Holiday Greetings to all Northern and Southern California Oldsmobile Chapter Members! 
The Pontiacs of Central California club has been making great progress in planning for the 21st Annual Pontiac, 
Oldsmobile, Buick, Cadillac and GMC Car Show to be held on May 3-4, 2019 in Clovis, California.  We certainly enjoyed 
hosting last year’s show, especially the added excitement of blending our show with the Oldsmobile Club’s spring event. 
As we did for the 2018 show, we have selected the Hampton Inn and Suites along with the Homewood Suites hotels in 
Clovis as our host hotels.  We received very good feedback from those who stayed at these properties and are pleased to 
offer them for show entrants in 2019.  The arrangements are like last year although the room rates have increased just 
$4.00.  For 2019, rooms at the Hampton Inn and Suites will be $119 while rooms at the Homewood will be $129.  Rooms 
at the Homewood have just undergone extensive updating, so the guest experience should be better than ever.  You 
must make your reservations by April 3, 2019 to take advantage of these reduced rates.  If you have not attended the 
show in previous years, just know that the two hotels are on the same property. 
Reservations are now open so you can call either property and set up your stay for next May.  Be sure to identify that 
you are with the Pontiac/Oldsmobile Car Show, so they know to apply these reduced rates.  Be aware that if their desk 
line is busy, the call may be transferred to the national call center.  That center will not be aware of the local booking 
rates and will not honor them.  So, when you call, be sure to ask if you are speaking to local staff at either of the hotels.  
We had a couple of issues with that last year.  It isn’t a problem per se, just that we are receiving a locally negotiated 
rate.  Contact information for the properties is as follows: 
Homewood:  (559) 292-4004 
Hampton:      (559) 348-000 
The entry form for the show itself is not posted at this time.  We hope to have it up by December 15.  Once the entry 
form is ready, it will be forwarded to each Oldsmobile club, sent to last year’s show attendees and be posted on our club 
website; pontiacsofcentralcalifornia.org. 
If you have questions after the entry form has been posted and distributed, please use the following contacts: 
Show entry questions:  Sam Fisher at fisher_s@unwiredbb.com  or by phone at (559) 718-9350.  
All other questions:      Andy Hoff at andiana766@gmail.com or by phone at (559) 298-4527. 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year from the Pontiacs of Central California! 
 
 
 

The Flyer for this event will be ready soon. In the mean time you can use the information 
above to make your reservations. We enjoyed this show so much last year and are looking 
forward to attending the 2019 show. 
 
All of you who brought your Oldsmobile’s helped to make this show a big success. 
 

 

mailto:fisher_s@unwiredbb.com
mailto:andiana766@gmail.com


 

 

  

 

Welcome to “The Warner Ranch”  
“Where we Build Horse Power” 

 
It is that time again: April 13th, 2019 
Karon and Grant will open their shop doors and host another 
“Kick the Tires Day” at their home. 
 
Address: 19427 Spirit Trail Dr Perris, CA 92570 
Time: 10:00 am until we are done 

 
Please drive your Oldsmobile. 
We will put a few up on the lift and give them a look over. 
If you are wanting your car evaluated for National Points Judging, we 
can get that done too. 
The last time we did this, we found and fixed many issues with fellow 
members cars. Everyone jumped into help. 

We will have the coffee on and the BBQ fired up. 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Please make copies and hand them out when you meet fellow Oldsmobile owners who are not club members yet.  



For sale: 
 
Cindy's car: 1971 Olds Cutlass 
 
This is a super rare 1971 Olds Cutlass F85 Series 33100. It has a 250 Cl 6-cylinder, 3 speed automatic. The VIN shows 
that it is an F85 2-door hardtop Coupe manufactured in Fremont California. 
 
The classic car database shows that out of roughly 81,000 manufactured in 1971, they only produced 297 of the 6-cylinder 
hardtop Coupe version. The advisors in the Old Club of America believe that most, if not all, of the previous 6-cylinders 
have either been converted to V8 or otherwise disappeared, and none have seen one like this.  
 
It has brand new rebuilt transmission, rebuilt engine, differential, power steering, power brakes, including new drums, and 
shocks. This beauty car has a recent repaint in the original blue. 
 
The interior has been fully restored, Bluetooth radio, and lots more including original full spare tire. It does not have AC. 
There is no visible rust issues. Clear California title. Car is in Orange County, CA. It easily cruises 70 miles per hour on the 
freeway. Turns a lot of heads. 
 
Phone: 949-514-8471 

 
Wanted 
Hello, I am emailing you from San Jose ca I have a 1937 Oldsmobile 4 door sedan that i am trying to finish I am looking for the 
clips that hold the chrome moldings on to the sides of the hood here some pics I am hoping you or someone in your club could 
help me moondoggy4u@gmail.com 

Wanted-Shop Manual for a 1070 Olds Cutlass Art Whitney 562 882-7725Any NOS 50 Olds Stick Transmission Parts Keith 562 
598-41031950 Oldsmobile 98 Convertible Looking for a “Header Bow-Rubber” on top of the windshield Cell 310 734-0362 Frank 
1992 Cutlass, screw on covers go over lug nuts. Jerry 1-714-772-4711 answering machine leave message. 

Wanted 
Hello, I am emailing you from San Jose ca I have a 1937 Oldsmobile 4 door sedan that i am trying to finish I am 
looking for the clips that hold the chrome moldings on to the sides of the hood here some pics I am hoping you or 
someone in your club could help me moondoggy4u@gmail.com 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

For Sale 
Both exhaust manifolds (and heat shield) for a 1976 Olds Toranado. $100.00 or best offer. 
Call Al Hedges @ 775-393-0651 
 

 

 

 

This service 
award watch 
is still 
available. 
 
For sale: 
$40.00 

 

     

 

I have a few parts I want to sell. How do I go about putting 
them in the newsletter? Or what other venues are available? 
The parts are for a 1967 Cutlass. Also, for a 1972 Cutlass 

with SSIII wheels. These are good driver quality parts OEM 
Stuff 

 
See Attached photos. Michael Kruly mjkruly@yahoo.com 
 
Email for prices 

 

 
  

For Sale- 67 F-85 4 speed 909 714 7980 

mailto:mjkruly@yahoo.com


 

 
 

 
Scott will be ordering Club Jackets. 

If you are interested, please contact him by April 15th. 

Burgundy jacket with white lettering and fleece lined 

$85.00 plus tax must be prepaid before the order can be sent.  

 



 

Wanted 

 Help needed ;57 Fiesta parts. Darold M. Shirwo, dshirwo@aol.com, 310 278-2000 
1966 Windshield wiper switch for a cutlass Call Charles 818 788-5469 
Tire for a 72 Cutlass P215 75 14 Jan 562 634-6081 
40 Floor pan Bob O Conner 562-305-5076 
Front wing window assembly for 50 Olds Business Coupe Dave Reed 805-306-0390 
 

 
 
 For Sale- 

1967 442 Louvered Hood needs some repair, no rust $200.00 Grant 951 906-7951 grantw@sportsfacilitiesgroup.com 
For Sale- 
 It’s in amazing shape. No body damage. There is rust under the rear window and on the bottom of the quarter panel. 
Runs and drives. Original everything with matching motor. I need to or new owner needs to fix the brakes and it needs 
a new fuel tank which I have but have not installed yet. Hoping to get 6k for it. Let me know if you need more. 21156 
Cielo Vista Way Wildomar, CA 92595 Thanks!! David Buchberger 
858 208 7382 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Wanted 
81-88 Cutlass Parts  
Brian Everitt   323 440-1939 

1949/50 Olds Rochester AA 
Carb Back Draft 
Show Quality 
Member price $350.00 
Keith Berg 
562-598-4103 

1978 Cutlass Supreme 
Brougham 
VIN-3M47F8R484549 
 Robert Corona 
Cell 323-388-7691 

Wanted 
OCA and SoCal club member looking for a 70-72 442, W30, W31 or SX - convertible or 
hardtop. 
Any condition. The more original and documented the better. Prefer numbers matching car. 
I would like to be the next caretaker of your prized Olds. Look forward to talking with you. 
Call John at 314-713-3444 or email me at: jbcb3735@gmail.com 

 

Wanted- I am looking for a grill for a 1965 cutlass. 951-334-8377  rp7591@gmail.com 
 

   

Looking for- 

Christopher croan@memphis.edu   
 

Mon, Oct 1, 1:20 PM 
 

 

 to info@socaloldsmobile.com 

 
 

Hi. I sold a 63 Starfire convertible, 30 years ago, to one of your members [I believe] white 
paint/top, red interior. He had it trucked from Springfield, mass. To south cal. I think he had 
the car completely restored…I’d like to see a picture of that car. Any ideas on current 
ownership?   Thnx. chris roan, oca 4947 
  
Christopher Roan 

 

Wanted- 
All glass for a 1960 Fiesta Wagon, Patterns for the reupholstery, Head liner material. 
Also looking for a supper 98 Sedan Project Car rubens1963nova@gmail.com  562-200-8407  

Wanted: 
Compact or mid-size car with AT and A/C Family member Al Allande 818 981-3229 

Wanted windshield wiper switch for 1966 cutlass Charles 918 788-5469 

’52 Oldsmobile (323)-496-6826.  Arthur.  ArthurMclendon1995@gmail.com 

 

Parts Wanted  
OCA and SoCal member looking for any NOS parts or parts collection 

for 70-72 Cutlasses, 442's and W30's. 
Call John at 314-713-3444 or email me at: jbcb3735@gmail.com 

 

For Sale- 1965 Cutlass coupe Sport. Auto trans, power steering/brakes. Good runner $6,500.00 OBO Art 562 882-7725 

 
For Sale- 69 Olds Cutlass 4-dr Holiday, 400 V8 propane, turbo trans, needs battery and tune up. Blue- Charles Bancroft 818 788-
5469 or Al Allande 818 981-3229 $20,000 OBO 

mailto:dshirwo@aol.com
mailto:grantw@sportsfacilitiesgroup.com
mailto:jbcb3735@gmail.com
mailto:rp7591@gmail.com
mailto:rubens1963nova@gmail.com
mailto:jbcb3735@gmail.com


 

      Our monthly general membership meetings are held on the first Wednesday of each month (Except December) 

Meetings are held from 7:30 pm to 10 pm at: Mimi’s Lakewood on Candlewood St. 
 

         Oldsmobile Club of Southern California  
           Chapter Annual Membership dues $15  

                      Please send membership applications to: 

                           P.O. Box 1083 Orange, CA 92856     

 
 

Paid Advertising Rates 

Olds Club of southern California Rocket Circle Newsletter 

Business Card Size 

1 month.....$10.00 

1 Year.....$100.00 

QuarterPageSize 

1 month.....$20.00 

1 Year.....$200.00 

Half Page Size 1     

month.....$30.00 

1 Year.....$300.00 

FullPageSize 

1 month.....$40.00 

1  Year.....$400.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Olds Club of America 

P.O.Box 1083 

Orange, CA 92856 

Make checks payable to: Oldsmobile Club of Southern California 

Mail To: Rocket Circle Advertising, P.O. Box 1083 Orange, CA 92856 


